June 19, 2019
Eric Babson
babson@math.ucdavis.edu

1094 Cragmont Avenue
Berkeley CA, 94708

Dear Senator Feinstein:

I am concerned about impulsive governance. This week the decision
whether to start a war reportedly came down not to the considered opinion
of a majority of Congress but to the waffling judgment of a buffoon buffeted
back and forth by unelected advisors. Also this week a vicious act of law
enforcement theater was abruptly announced apparently as a rally prop and
then the immigration round up was just as abruptly postponed. The haste
(short attention span?), waffling and lack of planning are similar to the
disastrous Muslim ban and family separation policy. I am pleased to see
Congress moving to assert control over foreign and immigration policy with
safeguards in the emergency DHS funding bills, moves against Saudi arms
sales and lawsuits around wall funding but this week’s terrifying threats
highlight an immediate need for more direct congressional oversight.

Please assure me that you will stop this impulsive president.

I am very proud to be a US resident and a large part of that derives
from our rational government.

Sincerely,
Eric Babson



